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Building & Code Administration
Building Activity

Memorandum
To:
Ann Russo, BOAF Executive Director
From:
Kerry Leuzinger, Volusia County Chief Building Official

Date:
June 8, 2020
Re:
Binding Interpretation 186
Volusia County received a permit application for a re-roof at 4204 Quail Nest Ln. on December 13, 2019. The owner, Pamela Allen, as an owner/builder, submitted the application. We completed plan review on this application and sent Ms. Allen a Request for Additional Information on December 19, 2019. 

We advised her that we could not approve her shingle over shingle re-roof permit as it was not in compliance of the requirements of Florida Building Code, Existing – 706.3(5). This home was built in 1993/1994 and still had the original roof, which may or may not have met the deck nailing requirements of the current code and therefore must be removed so the roof deck can be properly re-nailed.
We did not receive an actual response from Ms. Allen but we communicated with her concerning her permit application. We also spoke with and communicated via e-mail with George Miles of Alligator Consulting Engineers, Inc. Ms. Allen had apparently requested Mr. Mile’s assistance in this matter.
We received a re-roof permit application from LSH Enterprises (David Schaare) for the home on April 29, 2020 and issued them a permit the next day. This permit included removing the existing shingles and underlayment, re-nailing the roof deck and installing new underlayment. All of the required inspections were performed and the final inspection was approved on May 19, 2020. We then cancelled the original re-roof permit application that had been submitted by Ms. Allen.



123 West Indiana Avenue, Room 203   •   DeLand, FL  32720
Tel: 386-626-6591  •   FAX: 386-626-6588
www.volusia.org


